
1 

NARFE Chapter 242 Sarasota 
Post Office Box 5224 

Sarasota, FL  34277-5224 
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There are still some spaces left on the Chapter 242 Board!   

Call, email or speak to anyone above to learn more.  Secretary is a 
critical position that is not currently filled! 

Chapter MeeƟngs  

3rd Thursday  

@10:15 am at Mellow Mushroom 
Sarasota 

Board MeeƟngs  

3rd Friday 

10 am at  

Fruitville Public Library 
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And 3 Things to Bring 

 

No matter which of the Holidays you celebrate, 
if you are reading our beautiful Newsletter, 
there is reason for joy that we have come safely 
through all the storms that have tested our faith 
the past couple years! Our Chapter is especial-
ly grateful that many of you feel comfortable to 
come out again and be part of things! 

There are many organizations that represent 
us feds — active and retired — from Unions, to 
Federations, to Associations, to Groups un-
known to me. Most, maybe all, represent very 
specific groups within the Federal Government. 
Only NARFE represents us ALL, each and eve-
ry time the NARFE Legislative Action Center 
composes a letter, or our NARFE President 
goes to the Hill to call on lawmakers of both 
parties. It is for ALL of us. Read NARFE’s Mis-
sion, Part 3, again: “To cooperate with other 
organizations and associations in furtherance of 
our general objectives.” 

Now for the fun part: our annual holiday lunch-
eon that is both social and charitable. The date 
is Thursday, December 15th, 10:15 am, at Mel-
low Mushroom Pizza Bakers, 6727 S. Tamiami 
Trail, Sarasota. Look deeper into the Newsletter 
for menu, how to make a reservation, the dead-

line for having your money in, and 3 things 
you can bring. Besides lunch together we 
are holding a “Yankee Swap!”  

1. So the FIRST thing you can bring, if you 
want to participate, is a gift worth $10.00! 
Remember to wrap it up....it’s a surprise! 
The Chapter would like to resume the cus-

tom of members bringing things from home 
to raffle off as Door Prizes. The pandemic 
put a stop to many things as we were not 
meeting in person. 

2. But now we are. So the SECOND thing you 
can bring is something from the house or 
garage that has been waiting for a “new 
home!”  

3. Finally, the Chapter would like to resume 
the custom of members bringing in a check 
— the THIRD thing — made out to “All 
Faiths Food Bank” with NARFE242 on the 
Memo line. The Chapter will then deliver the 
checks to Food Bank Headquarters. Those 
of you who supported the Walk to End Alz-
heimer’s in October might be doing double-
duty, but then federal employees help when 
they can. 

Peace out, 

Bill Vander Heyden 

NARFE Chapter 242 President Bill Vander Heyden 

President’s Message 
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Reservations must be confirmed with your 

treasurer, Dick Fredlund by December 8 by: 

· Phone: 941-924-1303 
· Email:  dfredlund@aol.com   
· Text: 941-323-3250  
 

Payment is due:  

no later than December 11 

Check for $20 payable to  

NARFE Chapter 242  

Mail to:   Dick Fredlund 
8339 Eagle Crossing 

Sarasota, FL  34241-9438  
 
Menu:  Buffet Style  

· A big salad 

·  Meatballs and sauce 

· A Selection of pizzas (a vegan one) 

· Sweets 

· A Selection of beverages  (as we’ve been 
having) 

 

When: Please arrive by 10:15, program be-
gins at 10:30 am, lunch served at 11:30 am 

Where:  

Mellow Mushroom,  

6727 S. Tamiami Trail 

Sarasota, FL   34231.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Program:  Yankee Swap  

· Bring a wrapped giŌ from home or purchase a 

giŌ at a $10 price point.  (examples:  something 
new that someone might like that you don’t use 

or a boƩle of wine, loƩery Ɵckets, candy, can-
dle, mug, soap etc.) 

· Random numbers will be drawn at the meeƟng 

· Number 1 goes first and chooses any giŌ 
· Number 2 chooses a giŌ and either swaps with 

Number 1 or opens the giŌ. 
· Number 3 chooses a giŌ and either swaps with 

Number 1 or 2 or opens the giŌ.  ConƟnues un-

Ɵl last number chooses their giŌ.   
· Number 1 can choose any giŌ or keep the giŌ 

they have. 
 

Thursday, December 15, 2022 at 10:15 am 

Let’s Meet  (new	location)! 
You must have a reservaƟon 
and pay in advance to aƩend 
this program and luncheon!  
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Minutes from Chapter 242 MeeƟng 

Chapter 242 News for YOU! 

Mellow Mushroom Pizza Bakers 

November 17, 2022 (MeeƟng Minutes) 

AcƟng Secretary: Bill Vander Heyden 

à InvocaƟon and Pledge at 10:30 am led by Chaplain Bill 
Vander Heyden. 

à Twenty-seven present included the two presenters. 
The two presenters, Joe Frech, represenƟng BC/BS 
and a Chapter member, and Susan Allgood repre-
senƟng Aetna, gave the updates to their health insur-
ance plans for feds. They answered quesƟons and had 
handouts on their plans. Tammy Flanagan reminded 
members that they have access to NARFE webinars 
which provide a wealth of informaƟon during open 
season and throughout the year; and FEDHub is a 
place where NARFE members can share informaƟon 
on FEHB & other issues of interest. 

à Minutes of October 20, 2022 approved. 

à Treasurer’s Report from Dick Fredlund was accepted. 

à Walk to End Alzheimer’s: Clara Schaefer gave a new 
final number: $1,335.00. Perhaps have Joan report at 
each Chapter meeƟng on the status of our Alzhei-
mer’s fund, which raffle sales support, to keep the 
issue before our members. 

à Membership Chair: James Sylvester reported the up-
coming dates that our joint ad will run in the Sarasota 
Herald Tribune. He explained how the link 
(wclynx.com) that he created works. So far there has 
been only one “hit.” Between Hurricane Ian 
(September 28), its ongoing cleanup, and the adver-
Ɵsing philosophy that an ad must appear many Ɵmes 
for readers to see it, we remain hopeful of more 
“hits.” One member asked about the possibility of 
using a QR Code to access the websites? SƟll, it is eve-
ryone’s business to recruit! Jim also explained the 
plan to introduce the new Chapter 242 website, 

NARFE242.us, created by Bill Leatham and already 
stood up. To avoid confusion, the other web-
site,www.NARFE.net/ site/chapter242 will remain in 
use unƟl the newspaper ad campaign concludes in 
March. Both websites resolve into one another. 

à Jim invited any members present who have trans-
ferred from Venice 717 to Sarasota 242 to give him 
names of other Venice members whom he is willing 
to call and invite to transfer. 

à Someone suggested that if libraries and doctors offic-
es are once again puƫng out magazines, we begin to 
ask about their displaying the NARFE magazine again. 

à Joan Graham then explained the “Yankee Swap” for 
the December 15 holiday party. As most present liked 
the idea and showed by a hand-raise their willingness 
to aƩend, the Board will seek to implement the plan. 
The Mellow Mushroom would like to offer a buffet 
that day to make it more fesƟve. Bill Van will work 
with the owners and staff on the menu. Since it will 
be a BUFFET of appeƟzers, salad, pizzas, & light des-
serts,  

à Bill Van reminded those present (and those reading 
these minutes) of the Chapter’s tradiƟon of making a 
donaƟon to the ALL FAITHS FOOD BANK. Bring your 
check to the December 15 party, and the Chapter will 
deliver them to the Food Bank. 

à MeeƟng Adjourned at 1:10 pm. 

à Next meeƟng: December 15 @ 10:15 am, Mellow 
Mushroom, 6727 S. Tamiami Trail, Sarasota. 

 

NO NEED TO WAIT FOR NEWSLETTER TO OFFER 
MENU CHOICES. SIMPLY CONTACT DICK FREDLUND 

ASAP TO RESERVE YOUR SPOT & SEND IN YOUR 
MONEY. 
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Greetings to all chapter members and visitors! 

I would like to build on prior comments con-
cerning membership activities that were made 
at our October and November luncheons. 

We have a talented group of board members 
that are working together to develop our   
chapter website (NARFE242.us) and the    
information found within it.  But this is only a 
beginning… 

Beyond the website, we can explore taking 
advantage of a social media account (such as 
FEDHUB, Facebook or Instagram), radio, lo-
cal T.V./cable options and additional newspa-
per clips to tell the Chapter 242 story.  The 
board will move forward exploring, selecting, 
and developing these communications, but 
we want it to be a team effort - please join us!   

I am interested in exploring newcomers’ 
events in the local Sarasota area.  These may 
be events sponsored by local Chambers of         
Commerce, job fairs, and local festivals.  We 
can inexpensively create a recruitment display 
that could be easily transported for use at 
these and other events.  I am looking for    
ideas where to find active and retired clusters 
of federal employees or annuitants. 

Anyone who has knowledge of past members 
of the now disbanded Venice NARFE Chap-
ter, please let me know and I will gladly con-
tact them and invite them to join Chapter 242.  
This holds true for any past NARFE members 
from any chapter.  This could be a very pro-
ductive source for recruitment, but we need 
leads.  We must crack the nut concerning how 
to reach out to all the active federal            

employees in Sarasota.  Many employees 
work during the day and are effectively shut 
out of participation at our luncheon and board 
meetings—  Your ideas are welcome. 

In closing, our continued success as a chap-
ter depends mightily on our ability to attract 
new members while keeping the ones we got!  
If this means increasing the frequency and/or 
variety of group activities so, be it.  There is a 
lot to do in Sarasota, many friendships to be 
made and we all deserve to enjoy our life after 
retirement—Let’s do it together!   

Membership Report  
James Sylvester / Chapter 242 / Membership Director 

PR is defined as the pracƟce of 
managing and disseminaƟng 

informaƟon from an organizaƟon to 
the public to affect their public 

percepƟon.  Without good 
leadership it is much harder to  

promote the values and reputaƟon 
of our organizaƟon. UlƟmately good 
PR drives recruitment and retenƟon 

of new members.   

PUBLIC	RELATIONS	 

PR DIRECTOR 
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NARFE Rallies Likeminded Organ-
izations in Urging Congress to Protect 
Our Merit Based Federal Civil Service 

System 

In late October, NARFE drafted a letter to the 
leadership of the U.S. Congress urging them to 
pass legislation this year that protects America’s 
civil service system from future attempts to create 
broad exceptions to the competitive civil service. 
The draft letter was circulated to dozens of like-
minded organizations including professional as-
sociations, those representing public sector work-
ers and retirees, labor unions, government 
watchdogs, think tanks, and universities across 
the country to coalesce the views of NARFE 
members and other Americans who are con-
cerned about the future of our professional and 
nonpartisan civil service. The signed letter sub-
mitted to Congress last month urges them to 
close a statutory loophole in the merit-based civil 
service framework of the Civil Service Reform Act 
of 1978 which currently allows the Executive to 
regroup federal employees to the five narrowly 
defined excepted schedules (A-E) currently es-
tablished in the law without the consent of Con-
gress. This would assure future continuity of gov-
ernment through changing administrations, pre-
serve institutional knowledge and expertise and 
safeguard the rule of law and adherence to the 
Constitution. 

NARFE has focused on an executive order 
that was issued by the previous administration at 
the end of its term by creating a broad new ex-
ception (Schedule F) to the merit-based civil ser-
vice system. Civil service rules ensuring merit-

based hiring and firing would not apply to posi-
tions reclassified into this new excepted service 
schedule. While this exception was not fully im-
plemented, early steps by agencies including the 
Office of Personnel Management suggest it could 
apply broadly, potentially affecting tens of thou-
sands of positions. The size of the exception 
threatened to eviscerate the basic rule integral to 
a merit-based system, expanding well beyond the 
purpose of the limited statutory exceptions. 

If Schedule F returns, positions considered “of 
a confidential, policy-determining, policy-making 
or policy advocating character” could be reclassi-
fied, allowing employees in newly converted posi-
tions to be removed at any time. Normal due pro-
cess safeguards ensuring termination for cause 
would no longer apply and these positions could 
be filled with handpicked and potentially unquali-
fied individuals. These hirings and firings, even 
on a small scale, would cause substantial disrup-
tion of government operations, forcing each new 
administration to spend additional weeks, if not 
months dealing with the aftereffects of their pre-
decessor’s decisions. This reclassification would 
also undermine the credibility and morale of the 
civil service resulting in poor performance on the 
part of unmotivated or incompetent employees 
sometimes with disastrous consequences as 
demonstrated at the state level e.g. Flint, Michi-
gan and Jackson, Mississippi. 

 

Miles Toder / Chapter 242 / LegislaƟve Director 

Legislative Report 
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NARFE acknowledges that every administra-
tion holds the authority to exercise its executive 
power appropriately. But those powers are lim-
ited by the Constitution and laws of the U.S. If 
government employees owe their jobs more to 
personal or political allegiance rather than mer-
it, they will be more beholden to the party in 
power instead of the law of the land. That 
erodes safeguards for the rule of law within the 
executive branch which could undermine the 
power of Congress and set the stage for great-
er inter-branch conflict. It also has the potential 
of further eroding trust in government on the 
part of the American people. 

 

The NARFE-led coalition argued that it is criti-
cal that Congress act this year to prevent future 
threats to this system. Proponents of Schedule 
F are still at work, crafting plans that would 
jeopardize America’s professional civil service 
system. NARFE commended efforts taken thus 
far to protect the civil service, especially by 
House passage of the Preventing a Patronage 
System Act (H.R.302) and inclusion of the bill’s 
language in the House-passed 2023 National 
Defense Authorization Act. The letter also sup-
ported language included in the Senate’s draft 
Financial Services and General Government 

appropriations bill. But it urged that more be 
done to include language to prevent a return of 
Schedule F or other similar efforts in year-end 
legislation passed by both chambers. Doing so 
would provide a check on abuse of executive 
powers from any administration by limiting the 
ability of the executive branch to bypass the en-
tire framework of the merit-based civil service 
created by an Act of Congress through the cre-
ation of broad new exceptions to the application 
of merit-based rules. 

In the aftermath of the mid-term elections, the 
parties are choosing new leadership. There are 
already other time-sensitive legislative issues 
such as this years budget and a pending rail-
road strike to resolve before the closing days of 
the 117th Congress. It will be worth watching to 
see how strengthening our civil service fares to 
better manage the 21st century challenges fac-
ing the nation and the rest of the world. 

NARFE Florida, Inc.  

 FEDHub community page! 

Check Out the ReƟrement Zone! 

Connect with Members 

HOT TOPICS 
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Announcement of Suspension Peri-
od for Federal Long-Term Care        
Insurance Program Applicants 

OPM is suspending applications for coverage 
under the FLTCIP to allow OPM and the FLTCIP 
carrier, John Hancock Life & Health Insurance 
Company, the time to thoroughly assess benefit 
offerings and establish sustainable premium 
rates that reasonably and equitably reflect the 
cost of the benefits provided, as required under 5 
U.S.C. 9003(b)(2). For additional information 
about FLTCIP premiums, you may vis-
it LTCFEDS.com/about-premiums. 

OPM has determined that a suspension of ap-
plications for FLTCIP coverage, including cover-
age increases, is in the best interest of the pro-
gram. OPM published a Federal Register Notice 
of Suspension for current and newly eligible indi-
viduals applying for coverage under the FLTCIP 
after the final regulation was published. 

As of December 19, 2022, individuals not cur-
rently enrolled may not apply for coverage, and 
current enrollees may not apply to increase their 
coverage. The suspension will remain in effect for 
24 months, unless OPM issues a subsequent no-
tice to end or extend the suspension period. Eligi-
ble individuals who submit an application for 
FLTCIP prior to the start of the suspension period 
will have their application considered. If the appli-
cation is approved for coverage, then the individ-
ual will receive a benefit booklet and schedule of 
benefits with complete coverage information. 

Current enrollees' coverage status will not 
change as long as they continue to pay premium. 
For those in a claim status, there is no change to 

coverage or the claims reimbursement process 
as long as benefits have not been exhausted. 

The need for long term care can happen to 
anyone at any time. It can be because of an ex-
tended illness such as cancer, a disabling event 
such as a stroke, a chronic disease such as mul-
tiple sclerosis or Alzheimer's, or a permanently 
disabling automobile or sporting accident. 

In many cases, however, people need long 
term care due to aging. As we live longer, into 
our 80s, 90s, and even beyond, health conditions 
that we've managed successfully for years may 
become worse. We may lose our ability to func-
tion independently on a day-to-day basis, result-
ing in the need for assistance. 

Updates and InformaƟon YOU can use! 

BENEFITS  

The NaƟonal Family Caregiver  

Support Program (NFCSP)  

NFCSP provides grants to states and territories 

to fund various supports that help family and infor-

mal caregivers care for older adults in their homes 

for as long as possible.  

hƩps://acl.gov/programs/support-caregivers/ 
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NARFE Dues InformaƟon  

NaƟonal NARFE dues are $48.00 a year. Our Chapter 
dues remain at $7.00 a year. When you renew, make 
CERTAIN that you are billed for $55.00. Then you will 
know that you have paid your Chapter dues too. 
Both rates are a bargain! CerƟfied by Congress, 
NARFE is the only organizaƟon whose prioriƟes for 
the 117th Congress include supporƟng policies that 
protect and enhance the earned reƟrement and 
health benefits of federal employees and reƟrees.  

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS  

NARFE Chapter 242 Service Officer  

Joan Graham  

941-893-7804  

joansrq42wls@gmail  

OPM ReƟrement InformaƟon  1-888-767-6738  

· Forms request 

· Report a death.  

· Automated answering system, menu of topics 
annuitants call about most frequently.  

· Call between the hours of 7:40 AM and 5:00 PM 
eastern, Monday through Friday  

· Talk to a Customer service specialist.  

· Call early in the morning before the other reƟr-
ees wake up!  Try to avoid Monday and the day 
aŌer a holiday for best luck.  PaƟence is a virtue!    

ThriŌ Savings Plan “ThriŌLine” 1-877-968-3778 

Social Security AdministraƟon at 1-800-772-1213  

Medicare at 1-800-633-4227 

 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 

For VA benefits, call 1-800-827-1000 

Defense Finance and AccounƟng Service (DFAS) to 
report the death of a Military ReƟree or Annuitant 
call 1-800-321-1080  

 

Florida RepresentaƟves in Congress: 

The Honorable Rick ScoƩ  

801 North Florida Avenue Suite 421 Tampa FL 33602 
Tampa Phone: 813-225-7040 Website: ricks-
coƩ.senate.gov  

The Honorable Vern Buchanan  

Sarasota Office: 111 South Orange Avenue, Floor 2R, 
Suite 202W Sarasota, FL 34236 Sarasota Phone: 941-
951-6643 Fax: (941) 951-2972 Website: buchan-
an.house.gov  

The Honorable Marco Rubio  

Sam M. Gibbons U.S. Courthouse 801 North Florida 
Avenue Suite 1130 Tampa, FL 33602 Florida District 
Phone: 813-853-1099 Website: rubio.senate.gov/
public/ Toll free in FL 1-866-630-7106  

 

What you need to know! 

Resources  
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Parting Glances 
NARFE MeeƟngs are places to meet friends, make friends, and learn! 

S 
usan Allgood  

as she gives the  

2023 updates on  

Aetna’s FEHB op-

tions 

at the Chapter 242  

November 17, 2022 

 meeting. 

T wenty-five Chap-
ter 242 members 

enjoying their sur-
roundings and 

seeing each other at  
Mellow Mushroom  

Pizza Bakers,  
6727 S.  

Tamiami Trail,  
Sarasota. 
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Parting Glances 
NARFE MeeƟngs are places to meet friends, make friends, and learn! 

J oe Frech is both  
a BC/BS  

Representative and a 
Chapter  

member.   
Both he and Susan Allgood 
had handouts and answered 

questions for members. 


